TURKEY-QUITAQUE ISD – BOARD OF TRUSTEES – REGULAR MEETING
November 14, 2022

Members of the Turkey-Quitaque ISD Board of Trustees met for a Regular Meeting on Monday, November 14, 2022 at 7:00 P.M.  Members present were Chris Tucker Kirk Saul, Shad Schlueter, JC Pigg, Neal Edwards and Fidel Valdes.  Others present were Donna Pigg and Superintendent Jackie Jenkins.  Jodi Cruse was absent. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Board held a Public Hearing to discuss TQISD 2021-22 FIRST (Financial Integrity Rating System of Texas).

Motion was made by JC Pigg and seconded by Shad Schlueter to approve the items on the consent agenda.  The items on the consent agenda included the minutes of the October 11, 2022 Regular Meeting, monthly financial reports (Balance – $2,469,801.30), and payment of bills.  The motion passed unanimously.

New Business:  
Kirk Saul made the motion and Fidel Valdes seconded to approve the submission of a waiver to exempt Turkey-Quitaque ISD from the 2023 Summer Feeding Mandate.  The motion passed unanimously.

Shad Schlueter made the motion to adopt and modify Board Policy GKA(LOCAL) in order to authorize certain individuals under Texas Penal Code Section 46.03, who by the state of Texas are licensed to carry a handgun to possess a firearm on school property and at school-sponsored or school-related events on school property, as permitted by law.  JC Pigg seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Fidel Valdes made the motion to approve the adoption of Board Policy CKC (REGULATION).  Neal Edwards seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Kirk Saul made the motion and Shad Schlueter seconded to adopt a resolution (or resolutions) authorizing certain individuals to possess firearms under Board Policy CKC (LOCAL).  The motion passed unanimously.

The Board discussed potential safety and security needs that could be addressed with the upcoming $200,000 Safety and Security Grant through TEA.  No action was taken. 

Neal Edwards made the motion and JC Pigg seconded to open bids for a used student travel bus.  JC Pigg seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mrs. Jenkins gave updates on the following items:  installation of keyless entry at Valley, Board Training opportunities, TASA Midwinter Conference, and the Guardian Program.  No action was taken.

Kirk Saul made the motion to adjourn.  JC Pigg seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.


